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2021 has proven to be a challenge in many ways, but along with the challenges also comes many
blessings!

Throughout 2021 we have been working on building fibre to better serve our existing members as
well as to expand services to new members. As part of our SWIFT joint funded project, we have
almost completed all of the major construction from Qil Heritage to Sexton along Confederation,
Churchill and Lasalle as well as many of the sideroads in between. Existing members along
Confederation Line to the East have had their fiber services installed and now are able to get
internet speeds up to 1Gbps as well as our IPTV service in addition to improved home phone
service. We are hoping throughout 2022 we will be able to complete more hook-ups along
Confederation, Churchill and Lasalle as well as continue construction along Petrolia Line and
Rokeby. In addition to our SWIFT project, we are also planning another smaller joint build project
along Shiloh Line between Nauvoo and Inwood Road in 2022. As we look beyond 2022 we are
hoping to continue to build rural fiber in other areas depending on the various government
funding initiatives that we are working on. All of these projects are part of our mission to deliver
quality communication services to our local communities with an exceptional customer
experience.

In addition to construction, we have also been busy meeting the ever-changing regulations of the
telecommunications industry as well as the protocols related to the COVID pandemic. Our staff
continue to keep not only their colleagues safe, but also our members safe and we do appreciate
the co-operation of our members in this important initiative. As a Co-operative company we
appreciate the harmonious relationship we as a company enjoy with our membership and we
thank everyone for their co-operation over the past couple of years.

At this time of year, we often look back on the past and forward to the future, but we also need
to pause and appreciate the many things that we are thankful for. | am most thankful for the
team we have as well as the members we serve and the board that represents our members.
Brooke Telecom not only has a great team we also serve many great members!

Thank you for your continued support as we begin 2022 as we work together to improve our
community by delivering quality services to all our valued members with integrity and respect!

From the Brooke Telecom family to yours, all the best for 2022!

Geoff Greening
General Manager, Brooke Telecom Co-operative Ltd.
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